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2019 St. Mark Annual Meeting Minutes  

 
February 9, 2020  
 
With quorum present, the annual Meeting is Called to Order: 10:44am by Council President, Mary 
Mortenson 
 
Motion from floor to approve 2019 Annual Meeting Minutes; seconded and by unanimous vote carried.  
Minutes approved. 
 
Staff Reports: 
0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔȡ 
Matthew 5:16 
-What a year! Incredible staff, capable, compassionate leaders, Lent services with LSS homelessness 
focus, and a Paul Oman painting event, many projects possible by mortgage refinance and by ministry 
team help, Year of Renewal launch, hired Tory as office manager/youth director, purging and re-
organizing of space, Let Your Light Shine stewardship packet, Wednesday night community suppers. We 
learned, we discerned, and had some fun! 
-Year to come; Year of Renewal part 2 of 3, Lenten dinner church, continued transparency and keeping 
communication lines open.  
-I am honored to serve as your pastor as we lean in to where God is calling us next! 
 
#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔȡ 
2 Thessalonians 1:3 
-What an incredible year for St Mark! I am grateful for folks continuing to raise their hands and step up to 
serve, for Council members, a special thank you to Maggie Tennessen. Year highlights include; Year of 
Renewal, Allocation of $1,750 in Thrivent Choice dollars, updated our Constitution, led refinance of 
mortgage for Capital projects and monitored progress, championed online giving options, a color copier, 
round tables for fellowship hall, St Mark apparel, new recycling bins, new photo directory, new frames for 
pastor pictures in library, painting in narthex and hall.  We also had some fun attending the LSS Gala and 
ate plenty of pizza during our meetings.  
-Thank you to each of you in the St Mark family! 
 
Team Reports:  
 
Community Life Ministries:   
Bazaar ɀ was co-chaired by Nora Hemquist, Susan Koosmann and Cindy Huseby and will be again in 
2020. 
Card Ministry ɀ 355 total cards sent out this year 
Christmas Treat Bags for Sunday School Program ɀ Jim and Virginia are looking to hand this off to 
someone new. 
Friendship Club ɀ Would love to welcome new members, considering including different events. 
Quilters ɀ #ÈÁÎÇÅ ÏÎ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÆÒÏÍ Ȱ,ÅØÉÎÇÔÏÎȾ#ÉÒÃÌÅ 0ÉÎÅÓȱ ÔÏ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÐÏÌÉÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÆÉÒÅȢ 
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Faith Development Ministries: 
Sunday School ɀ VBS ɀ 1st Communion ɀ Confirmation -  Mission Trip, July 19th ɀ 24th Duluth with Serve 
Boldly ɀ meeting late February/early March.  Will be partnering with Camp Wapo ɀ end of June early July; 
fundraising for scholarships will be done. 
 
Outreach Ministries: 
Social Ministry ɀ Cheryl Collard spoke about officially adding a discretionary budget line for Tanzania 
scholarships in the amount of $750; will need to happen as a motion to amend the Plan for Ministry. 
 
Resource Ministries: 
Crisis Fund ɀ Yvonne Guptill inquired if we need a policy for the distribution of crisis fund money; due to 
ÔÈÅ ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÅ ÉÎ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÒÅÑÕÅÓÔÏÒÓȢ  0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ ÄÉÓÃÒÅÔÉÏÎ ÓÅÅÍÓ ÂÅÓÔȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÒÅÓÅÁÒÃÈ ÉÎÔÏ ÏÔÈÅÒ 
resources that may be available in our community that we can share. 
 
Endowment -  /ÎÅ ÃÏÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ Ȱ$ÉÓÂÕÒÓÅÍÅÎÔÓ ωȾσπȾρψ ɀ ρςȾσρȾρωȱ not 9/30/19 for end date.  
Finance ɀ Special thank you to Don and Susan on all the work in the conversion from Quickbooks to CDM. 
Online giving is an increasing platform!  Listed benevolence is short approximately $1,500 from Adopt-A-
Family and Mitten Tree. 
 
 
New Business: 
#ÏÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÉÏÎ 5ÐÄÁÔÅȡ -ÏÔÉÏÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÆÌÏÏÒ ÔÏ ÁÍÅÎÄ ρςȡπυÄ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÄ #ÏÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÄ Ȱ4ÈÅ 
Congregation Council shall prepare and annual budget for adoption by this congregation, shall supervise 
the expenditure of funds in accordance therewith following its adoption, and may incur obligations of 
ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ Αρȟπππ ɉÉÎÓÔÅÁÄ ÏÆ ΑσππɊ ÉÎ ÅØÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÎÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÄȣȢȟ ÍÏÔÉÏÎ ÓÅÃÏÎÄÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÕÎÁÎÉÍÏÕÓÌÙ 
carried. 
Continuing Resolutions: 
For In Kind giving, Don needs receipts and what the expense was for. 
Motion from floor to adopt the amended Constitution, seconded ɀ vote will be by paper ballot. 
Council positions: 
Standing for election: 
President: Dave Mundale 
Vice President: Karen Gregory 
Secretary: (council appointed position) Mary Lund 
Treasurer: (council appointed position) Susan Koosman 
At-large Council Members: Kent Barnard, Derek Chatt, David Kelling, Nancy Richter 
No nominations from the floor, paper ballots circulated. 
 
Plan For Ministry:  
Question asked: When we hire an organist, wÉÌÌ #ÈÏÉÒ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒȭÓ ÓÁÌÁÒÙ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÃÈÁÎÇÅȩ  !ȢɊ )Ô ÉÓ ÅØÐÅÃÔÅÄ 
to, but would defer to our Staff Support and Worship teams.  
Q.)  What is Music Contracts line item? A.) Our music contracts are with CCLI (Christian Copyright License 
International) and One License which covers our copyright license. This allows us to print music in our 
bulletins, etc. We upgraded our copyright license this year to give us more flexibility and access. 
Q.) Under Resource Ministry, what is pastoral discretionary? A.) The Pastor Discretionary line item is an 
ELCA recommended Pastoral budget item which is part of a pastor's call package (as is Continuing 
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Education, Conferences, and Mileage). You are correct it is at the pastor's discretion, but the Finance 
Team monitors the expenses. Pastor Mollie typically uses this account for coffee/lunches with members, 
lunches with other pastors, and other expenses that we have not budgeted for that she would like to use 
for fellowship or worship.  
 
Page 22 ɀ  Sanitation went over this year due to the new recycling bins, etc, however we received a 
$1,000 grant to cover the costs of this project. The dumpster was covered under the Capital Improvement 
costs.  
 
Page 22 ɀ 0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ ÓÁÌÁÒÙ ςπρω ɀ When was it determined there was a problem? Has the problem been 
corrected for the future? Is the overage going to be recovered?  This is awkward I know but it is a big 
amount. Sorry for the confusion on the Plan for Ministry/Budget worksheet. There was no overage of 
Pastor Mollie's salary in 2019. On the Plan for Ministry/Budget worksheet Account #52850 indicates a 
$4,922.08 overage, but if you look at Pastor FICA/Account #52856 there is no expense there and the 
account is under $4,923. So it's a wash. A ÐÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ payroll is complicated, for sure--as I've 
discovered. While a FICA/Social Security allowance is part of Pastor's Call package, churches do not pay a 
pastor's Social Security directly, the pastor pays it, so it's not part of our payroll process.  
Other questions from the floor 
 
Page 23 Outreach Ministry ɀ benevolence, Cheryl Collard makes a motion to add a discretionary line item 
for Tanzania scholarships. There was discussion; the scholarships to the Wimbe tribe in Tanzania are a 
long standing mission support ɀ adding back to Plan for Ministry is a safety valve.  The congregation 
would like to have more details about what our actual commitment is with regard to the scholarships, 
and our sister congregation. Motion seconded from the floor and motion carried to add this line item to 
the Plan for Ministry. 
 
New Plan for Ministry proposed budget total is $287,616.18 
 
Motion from floor to approve the 2020 Plan for Ministry, seconded and unanimously carried. 
 
Paper ballots collected and counted: 
Updated, Amended Constitution approved (42 votes) 
Council President = Dave Mundale (42 votes) 
Council Vice President = Karen Gregory (37 votes) 
Council Secretary = Mary Lund (42 votes) 
Council Treasurer = Susan Koosmann (38 votes) 
Council at Large = David Kelling (22 votes) 
Council at Large = Nancy Richter (33 votes) 
Litany of Affirmation of Council Members 
 
Motion made to adjourn, seconded and unanimously carried. 
Adjourned with prayer at 12:26pm 
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0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

 
Ȱ4ÈÅ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÓÈÉÎÅÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÒËÎÅÓÓ ÄÉÄ ÎÏÔ ÏÖÅÒÃÏÍÅ ÉÔȢȱ 

John 1:5 
 
Well, I could say the year started off strong and then after Covid hit, and we were not meeting in person, 
ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÌÅÓÓÅÎÅÄȣȢ "ÕÔ ÇÕÅÓÓ ×ÈÁÔȩ 4ÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÓÔÒÏÎÇȣ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÍÁÉÎÅÄ ÓÔÒÏÎÇȢ 9ÅÓȟ ×Å ÈÁÄ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ 
new ways to do almost everything, but looking back now, I think St. Mark did an incredible job 
overcoming this challenge. Do I miss seeing you all? More than ever! I cannot wait to be back together 
again. But what I am most grateful for is the dedication of this community to remain connected, grounded 
in Christ, and meeting the needs of one another!  
 
Highlights from 2020: 
¶ Our staff changed a bit. Even though we had to say goodbye and Godspeed to Tory, We welcomed 

Jenny on our staff as our new Office manager/CYF director. Jenny has been such a gift! I am also so 
grateful for Sandy and Donna and their willingness to adapt to the Covid changes, they are so 
dedicated and devoted to St. Mark! THANK YOU! 

¶ Even though my family suffered through Covid- this congregation and staff stepped up and made 
sure Sunday morning worship happened in my absence. This is a church full of equipped, capable, 
compassionate leaders.  For this I am so grateful! 

¶ ALL the volunteers who stepped up and helped with music, organizing, decorating, or 
brainstorming with us as we adapted to the changes.  

¶ Thank you to our Covid Response team in your efforts to keep St. Mark safe. 
¶ We have had some incredible guest preachers and musicians who shared their gifts with us! 
¶ We completed so many projects around the church- see Property Team Report. 
¶ We offered some remarkable experiences despite Covid:  

o Worship kits 
o TedTalk Tuesdays- Adult Education on Zoom 
o Llama painting class outside 
o Drive Through Communion 
o Outside tent gatherings (when the weather was nice) 
o Sunday School Online  
o Drive thru Rally Sunday 
o Confirmation Zoom meetings 
o Advent boxes delivered to homes 
o Live Nativity 
o Christmas Lights  

¶ We have continued to do some serious cleaning of our storage spaces around the church, and are 
able to envision how to better utilize these storage spaces going forward.  

¶ There may have been a few changes, transitions, learning curves, and hiccups along the way, but 
ÏÖÅÒÁÌÌȣ ×Å ÐÅÒÓÅÖÅÒÅÄȦ  7Å learned, discerned, and had some fun! 

 
Looking forward: 
¶ Opening back up again- the timeline is still unknown but I can see the light at the end of the 

tunnel! 
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¶ Ȱ)ÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȱ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ #ÁÍÐÁÉÇÎ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÌÌ ËÉÃË ÏÆÆ ÉÎ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ςπςρȢ  
¶ New equipment so we can live stream our services, even when we are back in person again.  
¶ Continued transparency with all things church- keeping the communication lines open so we can 

all work together for the benefit of St. Mark.  
¶ The Little Library ɀ an Eagle Scout project that will provide free books for everyone in the 

community. This will be outside the church on North Road. 
¶ New ideas, new leaders, strong ministry outreach, and a positive attitude! 

 
2021 will continue to be a learning curve as we adapt to the health and wellbeing of our members and 
ÈÏ× ×Å ÃÁÎ ÒÅÍÁÉÎ ÓÁÆÅȦ $ÅÓÐÉÔÅ #ÏÖÉÄȣ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÆÉÇÕÒÅ ÏÕÔ ×ÈÏ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÁÓ 
a church and what that means for ourselves and our community.  As always, I am honored to serve as 
your pastor as we lean in to where God is calling us next! 
Thank you St. Mark family!  
 
In Peace,  
Pastor Mollie 
 
 

Statistical Summary  2019  2020  
Average Worship Attendance 120 In person:  8:30 ɀ 59 

                     10:45 ɀ 57  
Online: 238  *per synod guidelines 

Confirmation Enrollment  7 10 
Pastoral Acts:   

Baptisms 8 (3 mem/5 non) 3 (all members) 
Confirmations 3 2 

Funerals 7 (3 mem/ 4 non) 4 (6 deaths) 
Weddings 0 0 

   
Previous Year Baptized Members 635 (2018) 652 (2019) 
Additions (newly baptized & new members) +21 +4 
Deletions (deaths & membership removed) -4 -6 

Total Baptized Members 652 650 
 
 
 
New Members: Patty Huseth 
Baptisms: Sebastian Majkozak, Andrew Jolly, Ashton Pierce 
Confirmands: Jenna Sorenson, Ella Nelson 
Funerals: Ruth Johnson, Robert Geslin, Henry Lahn, Erna Nasen (No funerals yet: Jim Hestekind, Dick 
Rassmussen) 
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Council President  

 
I first want to thank my fellow St. Mark council members Karen Gregory, Susan Koosman, Mary Lund, 
Nancy Richter, David Kelling. Serving as president with your insight, discussions and support has been a 
blessing during this past year. 
 
2020. It will go down as a sentence all by itself, and everyone will know what it means. That meaning will 
ÂÅ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȟ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ Ȭςπςπȭ ÈÁÓ ÁÆÆÅÃÔÅÄ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÆ ÕÓ ÉÎ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÙÅÔ ÖÅÒÙ ÓÉÍÉÌÁÒ ×ÁÙÓȢ 
Regardless of your own personal experience with Covid in 2020, it has been difficult on us all. 
 
As Council president, the health safety and wellbeing of all congregation members has been my top 
priority. Unfortunately, that has meant not worshiping in person on Sunday. Our online service has been 
a tremendous success and undertaking. It has been well received. THANK YOU to each of you who have 
helped in any and all capacities with our online service. Trying to do the ministries of St. Mark in some 
capacity has been difficult during this time. Our ministries have met in the parking lot and online. Each of 
us has become a tech wizard in our own way.  
 
St. Mark managed to still host our blood drives for the wellbeing of others in the community. Numerous 
members have made masks for anyone who has needed them. We were honored to be asked to be a 
polling location for Circle Pines and to have hosted a primary and general election in 2020 
 
I am proud our St. Mark family. We have struggled and been frustrated. We have changed the way we do 
things. I look forward to the St. Mark family coming together on the Sanctuary. 
 
Dave Mundale 
Council President 
 
 
 

Due to COVID-ρωȣ 

 
COVID Response Team 
It has been a challenging year as our St. Mark community has faced and dealt with issues and decisions no 
one could have imagined at the beginning of 2020. Governor's orders, shutdowns, remote learning, 
Zooming, reopening and closing again and again. Faith communities were not able to avoid the decisions, 
sadness, confusion and anger associated with the pandemic.  
 
Wisely, Pastor Mollie asked for volunteers to serve on the St. Mark COVID Response Team. A group of 
willing St. Mark members met to learn, discuss, consider many points of view and ultimately make 
decisions for the safety of fellow members. When engaged in a task such as this, it is to be expected not 
everyone will agree with the decisions made. Team members, as well as Pastor Mollie and Jenny, fielded 
questions, listened to concerns and continually reviewed decisions. The team also thankfully 
acknowledges the thank yous and prayers said for the team and our work.  
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The team followed orders and guidelines provided by the CDC, the Minnesota Department of Health, 
Governor Walz and the Synod, as well as other available resources. The decisions were made to protect 
all members of St. Mark and the larger community.  
 
We made decisions we believe were needed and acknowledge the new way of how we think about and 
conduct the things that are precious in our faith - weddings, funerals, baptisms, church services and 
gathering together with friends and family of St. Mark.  
 
We want to thank everyone for the support shown to Pastor Mollie and to each other as members of St. 
Mark during this unprecedented time.  
 

Respectfully Submitted by: The COVID Response Team 
 
 
Covid-19 Worship  
¶ Worship changed to online on Facebook and YouTube 
¶ Services were pre-recorded and put together and edited in iMovie 
¶ Members signed up to record the prayers and the readings 
¶ A couple worship kits and then Advent boxes were delivered to members. 
¶ Musicians took turns coming in to record music safely for Sunday worship 
¶ Special videos were made for Reformation, Confirmation, and All Saints, and Christmas Worship 

services 
¶ Worship was different of course, but everyone adapted beautifully!  
¶ We will work on getting equipment to live stream worship this spring, even after we gather back 
ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȟ ÓÏ ÉÆ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÍÁËÅ ÉÔȟ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÔÕÎÅ ÉÎȦ 

 
 
Outdoor Gatherings  
As the summer shut down went on, it was determined that we needed to have some ȬÐÈÙÓÉÃÁÌÌÙ ÄÉÓÔÁÎÃÅÄȭ 
gatherings on the church property. It was a wonderful opportunity to join together in a safe way  and 
have time to gather outside when we were all missing each other.  
 
Bring your own lunch - August 14, Bring your own coffee ɀ August 15, Llama Painting Class - August 17, 
Picnic Dinner ɀ August 20, Youth Lunch and games (and meet Jenny) ɀ August 24, Lemonade with Pastor 
Mollie ɀ August 25, Campfires and music ɀ September 25 and October 9. 
 
Food for Families  
In November,  we became aware that there was a need to raise funds for families that needed help over 
the winter break with food.  We collaborated with other churches in the area to help a number of schools. 
Together we raised $16,000 and were able to give $50 gift cards to 234 families. With the remaining 
$4000, we hope to do this again in Spring of 2021.  
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Community Life Ministries  

Community Life Ministries are made of many different teams whose purpose is to engage not only our 
congregation but also the community in fellowship to support one another and grow in our faith together. 
We accomplish this through intergenerational events, social dining and small group fellowships. Listed 
below are the teams under this ministry and the contact person.  If you are interested in joining or 
leading one of these, please contact the office.  
 
Bazaar ɀ Nora Hemquist, Cindy Huseby, Susan Koosmann 
Card Ministry ɀ Karen Gregory 
Food & Festival Team (including Fall Festival) ɀ Nancy Richter 
Friendship Club ɀ Anita Pouchnik 
Golf League ɀ Jon Tennessen 
Men Who Love Donuts ɀ Don Pouchnik 
Prayer Chain ɀ Jenny Aleckson 
3ÏÆÔÂÁÌÌ 4ÅÁÍ ɉÍÅÎȭÓɊ ɀ Daryl Grandstrand  
St. Mark Quilters ɀ Anita Pouchnik and Karen Gregory 
Sunday Fellowship Coffee/Treats ɀ Mary and Shawn Lund 
Wedding Coordinators ɀ Dawn Grandstrand and Sheri Hanson 
 
 
Bazaar 
The annual bazaar of 2020 was postponed this year due to Covid.  We sent out emails and called the 
vendors to let them know.  We also told them we are planning on the Bazaar in 2021 providing 
the pandemic is under control.  Everyone understood and are looking forward to the bazaar 
this year.  We will still have it on the second Saturday of November which will be the 13th. We will be 
sending out information to the vendors in August.   
 
We are looking forward to a wonderful 2021 Bazaar! 
 

Submitted by: Nora Hemquist 
 

Card Ministry  
This year the card ministry was extremely impactful since there were a lot of people at home more often. 
These cards spread joy, love and a simple reminder that someone was thinking of them. 
This year: 
¶ Anniversary cards for the couples who had their dates listed in the church records 
¶ Birthday cards for all children registered for Sunday School 
¶ Holiday cards for our "Friends at Home"  
¶ Thanksgiving cards for every church family  

 
The friends at home were sent: Valentines, St Patrick's Day, Easter, Halloween, Veteran Day, 
Thanksgiving and Christmas cards.  Because this year was so different I also made thinking of you cards. 
All cards were signed, "God's Blessings, St Mark Lutheran Church" 
 

Submitted by: Karen Gregory 
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Food & Festival Team 
Team members:  Lori Johnson, Grace Ohlrogge, Kent Barnard, Sue Hanson, Becky Ploen, and Nancy 
Richter (leader) 
 
The Food and Festival Team is involved in the ministry of fellowship by planning and providing meals 
and receptions for various congregational and community events. 
 
Because of the COVID19 pandemic, few activities were offered this year.  We did provide a meal for the 
annual meeting on Feb. 9th consisting of taco rice bowls.  For Rally Day, we served donuts, coffee, and 
orange juice in a drive-by setting in the parking lot.  On Dec. 20th, St. Mark offered a drive-thru Nativity 
experience, for which we served apple cider and cookies.   
 

Respectfully submitted by: Nancy Richter 
 

 
 

Food & Festival
Beginning Balance Jan 1, 2020 5,438.52$ 

Income

Food & Festival Deposit 23.00$         

Food & Festival Deposit 36.00$         

Food & Festival Deposit 24.00$         

Food & Festival Deposit 10.00$         

Total Income 93.00$      

Expenditures

Community Supper 58.74$      

Community Supper 38.24$      

Community Supper 26.95$      

Coffee to-go cups 26.48$      

Wednesday Community  Supper 8.45$        

Annual Meeting 16.80$      

Annual Meeting 161.81$    

Community Supper Wed 46.35$      

Community Supper 55.59$      

Weds. Supper 83.69$      

Jim Erickson Funeral 255.04$    

Community Supper 20.47$      

Community Supper 58.67$      

Annual Membership 45.00$      

Donuts for Rally Day 49.93$      

Rally Day Food & Supplies 66.60$      

Cookies for Live Nativity 17.98$      

Cookies for Nativity 27.96$      

Cider and Cookies for Nativity 47.82$      

Total Expenditures 1,112.57$ 

Ending Balance Dec 31, 2020 4,418.95$ 
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Friendship Club  
Friendship Club is a group of retired seniors that has been meeting since the 19ψπȭÓȢ  !ÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÏÒÉÇÉÎÁÌ 
members have passed or moved away. 2020 started with plans to continue meeting on the first 
Wednesday of each month to celebrate our birthdays and our friendship.  Usually 12 to 20 people gather 
with a dish to share and spend an hour or two catching up with each other, nourishing our bodies and 
souls. We met at church in January and February and at The Creamery Corner in March to try something 
different. Then COVID-19 hit, ending social gatherings, indoor restaurant dining, and in person worship 
here at St Mark.  A few parking lot and driveway encounters and phone calls kept some of us in touch.  We 
look forward to a vaccine and the end of this pandemic. Our hopes are, that the Friendship Club will be 
able to continue our meetings in 2021. 

Respectfully submitted by Anita Pouchnik  

 
 

Prayer Chain  
The prayer chain consist of a group of men and women who commit to pray for prayer concerns that 
come up throughout the year. Members submit prayers via email or phone to the office or pastor. It is 
confidential unless we are told otherwise, or the prayer request is made public by being listed in the 
prayers during the worship service.  
If you are interested in joining the prayer chain, please contact Jenny at office@stmarkcp.org.  
 
 
Softball Team  
Did you know?  During the summer and fall, St Mark Lutheran Church fields a softball team that plays in 
the North Suburban Church Softball league. We play games on Sunday evenings that include double 
headers each week.  The summer league typically begins the end of April and running approximately 10 
weeks with a tournament at the end of the season.  The fall season starts at the end of August and 
continues to mid October.   
 
We are always looking for more players.  If this is an opportunity you would like to explore please contact 
Daryl Grandstrand.  
 
 
 

Friendship Club

Beginning Balance Jan 1, 2020 452.16$       

Income

Friendship Club Deposit 24.00$         

Friendship Club Deposit 20.80$         

Total Income 44.80$         

Expenditures

Christmas Dinner 45.15$              

Total Expenditures 45.15$         

Ending Balance Dec 31, 2020 451.81$       

mailto:office@stmarkcp.org
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Men Who Love Donuts 
Men Who Love Donuts is a group of mainly retired Christian men that normally gather at St Mark Church 
the 1st & 3rd Monday morning @ 9:30 of each month. By design, these meetings have no formal agenda 
and are intended to be an unstructured fellowship time where members can kick-back, tell a few jokes, 
check-ÉÎ ÁÎÄ ÓÏÌÖÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȭÓ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍÓȢ At times, Men Who Love Donuts has acted as a support 
group, and we periodically lend a little financial support to a worthy cause. Members are asked to chip in 
Ασ ÅÁÃÈ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ȰÄÏÎÕÔ ÅØÐÅÎÓÅȱȢ  As we are all aware, 2020 was a challenging year. Our meeting 
started out in normal fashion until the middle of March. For the next 4 or 5 months, on at least a monthly 
basis, we continued to meet in the church parking lot. As the temps cooled, we met several months in a 
ÍÅÍÂÅÒȭÓ ÈÅÁÔÅÄ ÇÁÒÁÇÅȢ 3ÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ .ÏÖÅÍber, we decided to take a break until the church decides to 
ÒÅÏÐÅÎȢ 7Å ÁÒÅ Ȱ2ÁÒÉÎȭ Ǫ 2ÅÁÄÙ ÔÏ 'Ïȱ ×ÈÅÎ ×Å ÇÅÔ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÅÎ ÌÉÇÈÔȦ !ÌÌ ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÆÆÅÅ ÐÏÔ ÉÓ 
always on! 

Submitted by: Jim Pinckney, Don Pouchnik 

 
 
 
 
Quilters  
STITCHIN IN THE DARK 
This is a group of sewists that love to create quilts. In January we split from the morning group and 
moved into classroom A to free up space in the Fellowship Hall for social events. We tried meeting in the 
tent or parking lot a few times to reconnect and plan projects, and continued to sew at home.  We had 
identified donated fabric as our annual Tanzania quilt.  Karla Ewers cut and kitted them for several of us 
to stitch 80 log cabin blocks.  Pat Clearence, Yvonne Guptill, Anita Pouchnik, and Linda Ramnarine 
stitched them cheered on by Paula Foerster, Tricia Niesche, and Maggie Tennessen.  Karla did her magic 
to create a beautiful quilt that raised $1200 in ticket sales for the Tanzania Scholarship Fund.  Individual 
members have been working on their own projects and items to donate along with the morning crafting 
ÁÎÄ ÑÕÉÌÔÉÎÇ ÇÒÏÕÐȢ  7Å ÂÅÎÅÆÉÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÂÏÕÎÔÙ ÏÆ ÆÁÂÒÉÃ ÁÎÄ ÙÁÒÎ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÂÙ +ÁÒÅÎ 'ÒÅÇÏÒÙȭÓ ÓÉÓÔÅÒ 3ÕÅȢ  
We miss sewing together, but we are hopeful to return to some sense of normalcy in 2021.  

Respectfully submitted by: Anita Pouchnik  

Men Who Love Donuts

Beginning Balance Jan 1, 2020 98.12$         

Income

Transfer cost of one round table 112.88$           

Men Who Love Donuts Deposit 56.00$              

Men Who Love Donuts Deposit 15.00$              

Men Who Love Donuts Deposit 11.00$              

Men Who Love Donuts Deposit 15.00$              

Men Who Love Donuts Deposit 23.00$              

Total Income 232.88$       

Expenditures

For Dick Rasmussen 75.00$              

Total Expenditures 75.00$         

Ending Balance Dec 31, 2020 256.00$       
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ST. MARK CRAFTY QUILTERS 
We started the year by moving from the fellowship hall to the first class room on the left.  We moved the 
cabinets and all of the fabric to our new location and then spent some time sorting it and donating fabric 
we could not use. We stopped meeting in March due to Covid-19 and the quilts we talked about doing 
were put on hold because a lot of us do not have the space to work on the bigger projects in our homes. 
 
We were blessed with free fabric.  With everyone at home, at a loss for what to do to fill their days, the 
fabric was picked up by many people to help keep them busy crafting or quilting safe at home. Over the 
summer, we met a couple of times at my apartment to share ideas and pick up more supplies. Brad came 
and showed us his progress on the hand sewing he is doing in making the quilt that has been in the 
cabinet for several years.  It is all hand sewn and he reported that he has 14 completed and has cut out 
more of the blue pieces. We are all encouraging him, it is a task that none of us wanted to work on.  We 
are happy that he is enjoying the challenge. 
 
We all shared patterns for face masks and most of us were making them for our own family and friends. 
Ginny and I made some sock snowmen, a couple of lap throws, and stuffed footballs and delivered them 
to Camilla Rose Nursing Home for the residents on the third floor for Christmas. 
 
We decided to make totes for the foster care program.  Ginny and I delivered 168 totes to them.  They told 
us that they liked getting them.  Each child is given a tote with a stuffed toy, a blanket and a book that 
they get to keep.  These small projects, that we can work on independently, are helping us with the 
boredom and loneliness caused by not being able to meet at church. 
 
When this pandemic is over, we will resume meeting in the Sunday school room and work together to 
create quilts for our graduating seniors, until then we are staying in touch, and working on smaller 
projects that we can complete on our own. All men and women of the church are welcomed to join us. 

Submitted by: Karen Gregory 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 

Quilters

Beginning Balance Jan 1, 2020 1,231.94$    

Income

0

Total Income

Expenditures

Transfer cost of one round table 112.88$           

Total Expenditures 112.88$       

Ending Balance Dec 31, 2020 1,119.06$    
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Faith Development Ministries  

Sunday School 
This year, we offered our Sunday School families an opportunity to learn online. With the help of 
Sparkhouse Digital, we planned the first 13 weeks of Sunday School. Each week provided a different Bible 
story, family activity page with lots of activities to do as a family, along with coloring sheets. Each week, 
we rotated between Pastor Mollie, Jenny Aleckson, Tricia Niesche, Ellie Mundale or Greta Anderson 
reading through the Bible story in the Spark Story Bible and providing a link to a favorite Sunday School 
song via YouTube. This became a great opportunity for families to do Sunday School together. Our hope is 
to continue this digitally until we are able to meet in person again.  
 
Confirmation  
Confirmation 2020 was taught by Brad Carlson and Jeremy Wells, with Jenny, Tory and Pastor Mollie 
assisting. We had 10 confirmation students in 2020 they were Liam Wells, Avery Tan Haken, Ella and 
Evie Nelson, Matt Weaver, Jenna Sorenson, Abie Heath, Ellie Mundale, Margaret Crowder and Jack 
Majkozak. Two were confirmed in October; Ella and Jenna. The Confirmation classes held January and 
February were on the New Testament. There were no classes held during Lent and Easter.  The last 
several classes in late April and early May were cancelled due to Covid 19. Classes from September 
through December were done remotely via Zoom and covered Lutheran theology and early 
Protestantism. We will continue to meet digitally until we are able to meet in person again.  
 
Adult Education  
WAKING UP WHITE 
In the spring we did a book stÕÄÙ ÏÎ Ȱ7ÁËÉÎÇ 5Ð 7ÈÉÔÅȱ ÂÙ $ÅÂÂÙ )ÒÖÉÎÇȢ We met via zoom for 4 weeks 
to talk about our connection to the unrest of George Floyd and the riots that followed. We explored our 
identities of white, women and men, Christian, and what this means going forward. We decided to do a 
collection of needed items for one of the churches in Minneapolis for those in the effected neighborhoods.  
We hope to continue our awareness this year and have more conversation.  
 
TED TALK TUESDAYS 
In the fall we started a series called Ted Talk Tuesdays. Ted Talks are short videos on a wide range of 
topics. We gathered for 13 Tuesdays and answered discussion questions regarding the weekly topic. 
Some of the topics included- Vulnerability, end of life, nature, justice, affirmation, just to name a few.  
 
7Å ÈÏÐÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÍÏÒÅ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎ ÂÁÓÅÄ ÁÄÕÌÔ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ςπςρ ×ÉÔÈ ÍÏÎÔÈÌÙ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ  Ȱ(ÁÖÅ 
ÙÏÕ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÁÂÏÕÔȣȱȢ  
 
7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȾ7%,#! 
!Ó ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÉÍÁÇÉÎÅȟ ÎÏÔ ÍÕÃÈ ÈÁÓ ÈÁÐÐÅÎÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÒÏÎÔȢ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ ÍÅÔ ÉÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ 
February, but not since. Women of the ELCA, on the other hand, has been quite busy. Churchwide staff 
has kept the publications up and running. They have rescheduled the Convention and Gathering, which 
were to happen in July 2020 to August of 2021. With the continued pandemic they have moved all 
meetings to virtual and have hosted many educational events on Zoom. They have also decided to host a 
virtual convention in August of 2021 and the Gathering in July of 2023. That will put us back on our three 
year cycle and ensure safety for all those participating.   
No donations have been made as of yet from the WELCA line in the Plan for Ministry. 

Respectfully submitted by: Tricia Niesche 
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VBS and Mission Trip  
Unfortunately, due to Covid-19, we were not able to host our annual summer Vacation Bible School with 
Living Waters. At the same time, our plans to head to Duluth for a mission trip were also cancelled. Our 
hope is that we will be able to offer some type of mission experience for the youth this summer, along 
with VBS in some shape or form in the summer of 2021.  
 
 
Youth Ministry Team  ɀ  
Coming off a strong summer and fall of 2019, the youth ministry team was excited for what 2020 would 
bring. Due to Covid-19 and our beloved Tory stepping down, things were put on hold for a little bit. 
However, we were still able to meet with some youth throughout the summer and fall and are excited for 
our future with our new CYF Director, Jenny. Our hope is to continue to build a solid group rooted in 
trust, in God and one another.  

 

Children Youth, and Family 
Beginning Balance Jan 1, 2020 19,104.13$ 

Income

Children Youth & Family Deposit 125.00$                                                      

Children Youth & Family Deposit 250.00$                                                      

Children Youth & Family Deposit 264.58$                                                      

Children Youth & Family Deposit 20.00$                                                         

Children Youth & Family Deposit 40.00$                                                         

Children Youth & Family Deposit 20.00$                                                         

Children Youth & Family Deposit 271.99$                                                      

991.57$                                    

Expenditures

Lunch w/Youth 76.39$                                                         

Registration 125.00$                                                      

Ordinary Blessings - book for new members 

and Library 148.39$                                                      

Transfer to establish funds: Individual 

Fundraising ($4,530.60), Scholarship 

($4,000), Service Trips ($2,000) 10,530.60$                                              

Materials for COVID kits 31.43$                                                         

Lunch w/Youth, Sermon Planning 107.65$                                                      

Materials for COVID kits 19.12$                                                         

Youth Snacks 17.15$                                                         

Ordinary Blessings - book for new members 

and Library 94.43$                                                         

Greeting Cards to send to Youth 9.53$                                                            

Cards for Youth 9.85$                                                            

Lunch with youth 32.53$                                                         

Amazon 64.42$                                                         

Book Study 205.14$                                                      

Bibles for Youth 836.05$                                                      

Yard games for youth/cong 139.60$                                                      

Rally Sunday-PingPong 7.49$                                                            

Advent Supplies 24.81$                                                         

Advent boxes 53.50$                                                         

Live Nativity 650.00$                                                      

Thank you to Live Nativity volunteers 130.00$                                                      

Total Expenditures 13,313.08$                               

Ending Balance Dec 31, 2020 6,782.62$   
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Outreach Ministries  

Social Ministry Team  

 The year started off great with the Bloodmobile on January 6th drawing 42 units of blood. American 
Red Cross staff come to St Mark 6 times a year, usually on the first Monday of January, March, May, 
July, September, and November.  Members and friends of St Mark have donated 9,251 pints of blood 
here since 2001! All donated blood is tested for Covid antibodies and can be used to help current 
patients.  

o Volunteers this year included Brad Carlson, Cheryl Collard, Cheryl Gentry, Bradley Gavin, 
Nancy Laux, Gary Mann, Virginia Mager, Jim Pinckney, Nancy Richter, & Anita Pouchnik.  

 We hosted a sandwich project on January 12th between services. Several volunteers made fast work 
and built 300 sandwiches. 

 February 2nd was Souper Bowl Sunday. We had the children walk around with cans, making as 
much noise as they could.  $480.01 was donated to the Power Pack Program. 

 February 16th was the Mardi Gras bake sale with many delicious treats donated. We raised $437.40 
to send to our sister congregation in Iringa, Tanzania to upgrade and maintain their church. 

 On August 4th we met in the parking lot to decide the rest of the year, brainstorming virtual options 
for our primary fund raiser, the Taste of Tanzania dinner. Jenny figured out how to accept 
contributions and sell tickets on the website. Stitchin in the Dark made a colorful quilt.  Some 
generous people donated money and others bought tickets to win the quilt. On December 15th a 
drawing was held and Virginia Mager was thrilled to learn her name was drawn.  We are blessed to 
have so many people with giving hearts.  We had enough to send the full amount of $1120 for the 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÁÎÄ Αςχππ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÓÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐÓȢ 

 Sponsor a Family has been a beneficiary of St Mark generosity for many years. Instead of buying 
individual gifts, all donations were converted to gift cards and given to the families to purchase their 
own items. Many of you donated through St Mark with cash or gift cards. Some of you donated 
directly to SAF, sometimes doubling your efforts thru Thrivent. We raised $1630 in cash and gift 
cards, which went to help over 20 different families.  

Financial Report: Social Ministry raised money to donate to the specific programs noted above. Thrivent 
Choice dollars were used to purchase sandwich making supplies. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: Cheryl Collard and Anita Pouchnik for our great team members: Lois 
Andrews, Kay Ciccone, Paula Foerster, Cheryl Gentry, Karen Gregory, and Tricia Niesche 

 
 
Live Nativity  
On December 20th, St. Mark hosted their first Live Nativity ɀ drive thru addition! We contracted with a 
small family farm south of the cities, to bring several animals up to make the different nativity scenes that 
much more special. The different scenes were: the Innkeepers, Mary and Joseph on their way to 
Bethlehem, the Shepherds in the field, the nativity with baby Jesus, and the Wise Men. We provided hot 
apple cider and cookies to all the cars as they came through. We welcomed over 115 cars to this outreach 
event and are hopeful to offer it again in 2021! Thank you to all that helped make this a success!  
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Adopt -A-0ÕÍÐËÉÎȾ+ÅÌÌÉÅȭÓ +ÉÄÓ 
Due to Covid-19, neither ministry happened in 2020. Our hope is to have an even stronger 2021.  
 

 
 
 
Centennial Community Food Shelf  
We continue to support the Centennial Community Food Shelf. In 2020, we collected $5, 875.50. In 
addition, we did a Reverse Advent Calendar for the Advent season. Everyone was encouraged to put non-
perishable foods in a box each day of Advent and then bring that box to our Live Nativity. We collected 
over 1,000 pounds of food! Thank you for your continued support of the food shelf! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Ministries  

Finance Team 
2020 was a challenging year in very many ways, however, the contributors of St. Mark were 
extraordinary in their financial support of all our ministries, again providing the needed funds to balance 
our budget at the end of the year! We started 2020 with $3,730.66 in our General Fund and ended the 
year $6,425.65 in the black!   
 

General Fund Income  Expenses  

General Giving $118,263.55  
Simply Giving $81,290.00  
On-line Giving $47,441.00  
Interest $68.16  
Building Use Total: $1,225.00  
Paycheck Protection Plan $31,600.00  
Total  $279,887.71  $267,192.72  

 
The Finance Team laid the ground work in 2019 to provide on-line ways to give at St. Mark, in addition to 
using envelopes and Simply Givingɂwhich was critical as COVID19 prevented us from worshiping and 
giving in person.  
 
We are grateful for the opportunity to apply for a Paycheck Protection Plan loan to ensure we were able 
to pay our salary costs and building (mortgage interest & utilities). First Resource Bank has advised that 
our loan has been forgiven as we used the funds appropriately. 
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St. Mark supporters were generous enough to provide the congregation the opportunity to vote and 
approve the transfer of $10,000 from our General Fund to our Capital Improvement Fund. These funds 
helped cover unexpected COVID19 costs as we navigated the new normal for on-line worship, Faith 
Development, and other social engagementɂall six feet apart.  
 
As we enter 2021, the Finance Team will work with Pastor Mollie, Jenny, and Council to research the 
future technology needs of St. Mark. Our phone system will no longer be supported in 2021, but more 
importantȟ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÉÎÔÅÒÎÅÔ ÉÓ ÌÁÃËÉÎÇ ÁÓ ×Å ÌÏÏË ÔÏ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ Á ÌÉÖÅ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ 
going forward, in addition to everyday staff work activities. 
 
3ÔȢ -ÁÒËȭÓ &ÉÎÁÎÃÅ 4ÅÁÍ ÍÏÎÉÔÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÙÓ ÂÉÌÌÓȟ ÔÒÁÃËÓ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÃÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÅØÐÅÎÓÅÓ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÄÅÓÉÇÎÁÔÅÄ fund 
activity, and meets monthly to review and approve reports for Council. We are always available to 
ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÆÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ ÒÅÐÏÒÔÓ ÏÎ ÁÎÙ ÔÅÁÍȭÓ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÌÅÔ Á ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ &ÉÎÁÎÃÅ 4ÅÁÍ ËÎÏ× ÉÆ ÙÏÕ 
would like reports.  
  
In 2021, with Mary moving tÏ 7ÉÓÃÏÎÓÉÎȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÏÎÅ ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅ &ÉÎÁÎÃÅ 4ÅÁÍ 
to assist in stewarding the finances of St. Mark. The Finance Team meets once a monthɂthe 2nd Tuesday 
of the month. Additionally, as we return to worshiping in person, we will renew counting after worship 
and will need additional counters. Counting usually takes place every Sunday right after the second 
service and typically takes about 30 minutes. We have counter teams, which include a lead counter and 
two assistant counters. Our goal is to have three or more teams that rotate Sundays, which would have 
each team count 12-17 Sundays a year. If you enjoy working with numbers or would just like to give an 
hour or two of your time a month (even for just one year) to help out at St. Mark, please let Don (763-
434-7051 or rufuspunky@comcast.net) or Pastor Mollie know!  
  
With this unusual year, the Finance Team gives a heartfelt thanks to Susan Koosmann as Treasurer, and 
Don Pouchnik as Financial Secretary.  
  

Respectfully Submitted by: Susan Koosmann, Mary Mortenson, Don Pouchnik and Jon Tennessen 
 
 
 
 
Account Balances 

 

FUNDS & LIABILITIES Jan 1 2020 Debits Credits Dec 31 2020

General Fund

General 3,730.66$               277,313.71$   280,008.70$   6,425.65$              

General Fund Total 3,730.66$               277,313.71$   280,008.70$   6,425.65$              
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FUNDS & LIABILITIES Jan 1 2020 Debits Credits Dec 31 2020

Designated

Designated Pass Through (108.86)$                  1,362.46$         1,470.72$         (0.60)$                       

Accrual - Property Insurance 1,166.57$               7,806.74$         7,686.00$         1,045.83$              

Accrual - Workman's Comp 1,178.69$               981.66$             936.00$             1,133.03$              

Bazaar 2,644.52$               -$                      -$                      2,644.52$              

CD Interest -$                            -$                      421.31$             421.31$                   

Crisis Fund 1,140.69$               1,438.98$         4,376.55$         4,078.26$              

Endowment (9/30/2020) 111,484.77$         15,663.25$      16,773.22$      112,594.74$        

Endowment - Scruton Scholarship (9/30/2020) 7,916.36$               1,156.14$         2,612.37$         9,372.59$              

Food & Fest ival 5,438.52$               1,112.57$         93.00$                4,418.95$              

Food Shelf 1,346.50$               5,875.50$         4,529.00$         -$                            

Friendship Club 452.16$                   45.15$                44.80$                451.81$                   

Funeral 414.41$                   5.68$                   475.00$             883.73$                   

Garden Club 98.13$                      -$                      -$                      98.13$                      

Iringa/Tanzania -$                            3,820.00$         4,024.91$         204.91$                   

Marilyn Hanson's Inspirat ion 3,500.00$               -$                      -$                      3,500.00$              

Memorial 7,965.54$               45.00$                960.00$             8,880.54$              

Men Who Love Donuts 98.12$                      75.00$                232.88$             256.00$                   

Ministries of St. Mark 549.89$                   247.06$             69.00$                371.83$                   

Mission Slovakia 25.00$                      25.00$                -$                      -$                            

PowerPack 25.00$                      1,444.25$         1,619.25$         200.00$                   

Quilters 1,231.94$               112.88$             -$                      1,119.06$              

Senior Choir 1,211.90$               -$                      -$                      1,211.90$              

Simple Suppers -$                            -$                      175.00$             175.00$                   

Social Ministry 946.81$                   -$                      -$                      946.81$                   

Adopt a Pumpkin -$                            -$                      442.89$             442.89$                   

Kellie's Kids -$                            -$                      442.89$             442.89$                   

Thrivent Choice 698.71$                   506.66$             1,681.44$         1,873.49$              

WELCA 185.00$                   -$                      15.71$                200.71$                   

Women's Events 479.37$                   -$                      -$                      479.37$                   

Worship Team 819.11$                   63.41$                -$                      755.70$                   

Designated Total 150,908.85$         41,787.39$      49,081.94$      158,203.40$        

Capital Resources

Capital Improvement 11,043.87$            3,980.58$         15,077.39$      22,140.68$           

Capital Projects 2020 17,291.26$            15,056.97$      -$                      2,234.29$              

External Sign 1,287.76$               424.00$             -$                      863.76$                   

Office Equipment 3,111.21$               1,707.24$         10.61$                1,414.58$              

P. A. Fund 756.93$                   -$                      -$                      756.93$                   

Property Projects 77.39$                      77.39$                -$                      -$                            

Capital Resources Total 33,568.42$            21,246.18$      15,088.00$      27,410.24$           
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St. Mark Benevolence 
 

St. Paul Area Synod $12,610.35 

Food Shelf $4,529 

Crisis Fund $4,376.55 

Inringa/Tanzania $4024.91 

Simple Suppers $175 

Power Pack $1,619.25 

Sponsor A Family $1,515 

Meals for Families 
(Winter break meals) 

$1,220 

Total  $30,070.06  
 
Total giving for the year 2020 (minus the PPP Loan)  $248,287.71  
12% of our total giving  was benevolence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FUNDS & LIABILITIES Jan 1 2020 Debits Credits Dec 31 2020

Children, Youth & Family

Children, Youth & Family 19,104.13$            13,313.08$      991.57$             6,782.62$              

CYF - Prior Fundraising Accounts -$                            1,065.77$         4,530.60$         3,464.83$              

CYF - Service Trips -$                            -$                      2,000.00$         2,000.00$              

CYF -  Scholarships -$                            -$                      4,000.00$         4,000.00$              

Children, Youth & Family Total 19,104.13$            14,378.85$      11,522.17$      16,247.45$           

Equity

Building Equity 2,175,563.34$    -$                      31,478.38$      2,207,041.72$    

Furnishings Equity 515,500.00$         -$                      -$                      515,500.00$        

Equity Total 2,691,063.34$    -$                      31,478.38$      2,722,541.72$    

LIABILITIES

Mortgage - Thrivent Financial 214,436.66$         31,478.38$      -$                      182,958.28$        

Curent Liabilit ies Total 214,436.66$         31,478.38$      -$                      182,958.28$        

TOTAL FUNDS & LIABILITIES 3,112,812.06$    427,249.21$   428,223.89$   3,113,786.74$    
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Plan for Ministry  2021  
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